
President Lantry, 

  

As a neighbor and customer for the last 35 years we are writing to express our support for 

the addition/renovation of Obb's Bar.  Jim Johnson has done a fantastic job of 

maintaining the bar and the surrounding property.  Over the years, Jim has continually 

made improvements to the restaurant inside and out.  He recently purchased the adjacent 

vacant gas station in order to expand his parking lot.  This properity was run down and 

had limited options for improvement.  The new parking lot is for the convenience if his 

customers but it also greatly improves the look of our neighborhood. 

I have full confidence that Jim will complete the project while keeping the best interest of 

the Mounds Park residents in mind. 

Colleen and Tom Mikesh 

 


